TOWN OF GREENWOOD
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
MINUTES
May 14, 2025

The monthly board meeting for the Town of Greenwood was called to order by Chairman Mitchell Peters at
7:00 PM. All members present.

Board of Review — A motion was made by Sup. Travis Fuchs and seconded by Sup. Mike Wudi to adjourn
the Board of Review hearing to July 9, 2025 from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM. Motion passed.

Minutes - Minutes were read by Clerk Jill Scheithauer. A motion was made by Travis and seconded by
Mike to accept the minutes of the April meeting. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report/Pay Bills — A motion was made by Mike to pay the bills and accept the treasurer’s
report. Second by Travis. Motion passed.

Public Input — None.

Road Updates — No other grass mowing bids were received. Mike motions to hire J.J.’s Brushcutting to
mow the grass. Second by Travis. Motion passed. Mitch’s air compressor is here and is being used, but
there is a pinhole. Mitch has a scope to look on the inside of the tank to determine the condition of the tank.
Discussion was held about purchasing a different tank and using Mitch’s motor. Kurt and Mitch will work on
it and report back next month. Kurt reported the chainsaw he uses is still running, but it smokes to the point
he worries it is dying.

The quote for River Road and Evergreen Drive for the culverts came from the Taylor County Highway
Department. We would have a 50% cost share. Our costs after a reimbursement for the River Road culvert
would be approximately $8300+; Evergreen Dr. would be $7830+. Those costs could change due to the
potential tariffs to which those costs would be passed onto the town. Travis makes a motion to proceed with
ordering both culverts. Second by Mike. Motion passed.

Other Business —
A motion was made by Travis and seconded by Mike to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM. Next meeting to

be held on June 9, 2025. Meeting adjourned.

Jill Scheithauer, Town Clerk



